The Connection Update

June 5, 2025

Koffi & Elisabeth Wodome,
National Church Planter, Togo, West Africa

Dear Prayer Partners and Financial Supporters,

O come, let us sing unto the Lord: let us make a joyful noise to the rock of our
salvation. Let us come before his presence with thanksgiving, and make a joyful

noise unto him with psalms. For the Lord is a great God, and a great King above
all gods. Psalms 95:1-3

As we stepped into the second quarter of the year 2025, we would like to give you
an update. First, we thank the Lord for granting us good health during the last
three months.

Family News

Joshua and his family are doing well. Our grandchildren, Micaiah
and Ellie Grace, are doing well, also. Every week, Macaiah
requests to speak to Grandpa and Grandma, especially when he
got a new toy to play with and sometimes when he is not feeling
well. Elli Grace is growing fast and has started standing by
herself. Soon, she will be on the run. Can’t wait to see them
again. Uncle Sam (Samuel) continues to play the keyboard in the
church of Tamanyi and he enjoys it very much.

Ministry News

Alongside leading the ministry weekly, the main goal was to :
complete phase one of our building projects. Painting and installing fans were the last things we did before March

23. In fact, on March 23“’, 2025, we dedicated the temple to the
Lord. When we received the news that Triad Baptist Church is
coming on a mission trip, we got ready and did the dedication.

Team Triad arrived on Friday, March 218t On Saturday March 22 §

nd we had youth and teens’ gathering. The teens from our
churches came along with the Team Triad for fellowship. As we
waited for their bus to arrive, the GPS took them on a different
path and the vehicle got stuck in the sandy path. Fortunately, they
were able to get out of there and went back before Koffi found
them and brought them to the church of Tamani. We sang a few




songs, had a lot of fun with the carpet ball competition, and the

trophy was won by Team Triad because, when it was my turn to play with pastor Jason Schuler, he beat me, and we
lost....! It was more fun than a competition and | think that everybody had a good time of fellowship and enjoyed the
competition with the carpet ball. Following the game, we went back inside the church and Doctor Solomon, the
school headmaster of TBC Christian School, preached and two girls from the church in Agovoudou raised their hands
to trust Christ as Lord and Savior.

On Sunday morning, March 23" we dedicated the temple to the Lord. Five churches came together to celebrate the
Lord. Pastor Jason cut the ribbon and preached for us. It was such a wonderful time. Psalm 118:4 says, “This is the

day which the Lord hath made; we will rejoice and be glad in it.” We rejoiced, indeed, as we dedicated the temple to

the Lord for worship. And we missed many of you who wished to come but couldn’t.

Dear friends and supporters, Elisabeth and | want to take this opportunity to thank you with all our hearts for all you
have done by giving generously to make this project happen. Thank you so much and may the Lord bless you
abundantly. Thank you, also, for all your prayers.

The well project in honor of Pat Ray is completed. As the village of Ekpui is blessed with this well of 55 meters deep,
we would like to thank you all for your donations. We also visited Ekpui on Easter Monday and witnessed a great
celebration of Easter by the autochthons. Many of them traveled from nearby countries for this occasion and this
happens every year. It will be a good thing to plant a church in the village of Ekpui. Please pray with us about this.

A short video update is on the way.

Praises

Praise God for good health.

Praise God for the dedication of the church of Tamanyi.

Praise God for the completion of the well in the village of Ekpui.
Prayer Requests

Please pray for the Lord’s leading in our lives and ministry.
Please pray for growth in the churches.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

Koffi and Elisabeth WODOME

TOGETHER, WE REACH TOGO FOR CHRIST
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